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PRACTICING CATHOLIC – BENEATH THE 
SURFACE 

By Colleen Jurkiewicz Dorman 

Mini reflection: Too often, life falls short of my expecta-
tions — an opportunity didn’t work out, a day didn’t go 
the way I planned — so I ball up my fists and stomp my 
feet. And God takes the Book of the Gospels and opens it 
to Luke, Chapter 10. 

 Before I embarked on my trip to the National Eucha-
ristic Congress last summer with a group from my archdi-
ocese, we had an orientation meeting. At that meeting, the 
coordinator of the trip shared with us “The Five Rules of 
Pilgrimage.”  If you’re not familiar with them (I wasn’t), 
here they are: 

1. Don’t complain. 

2. Don’t complain. (It’s so important, it’s listed twice.) 

3. When you see a bathroom, use it. 

4. When someone offers you something, receive it. 

5. When someone asks you for something, give it. 

 It’s great advice for a pilgrimage, but more than that, 
I think it’s great advice in general. So when I read today’s 
gospel and I hear Jesus say essentially the same thing to 
his disciples as they set out to evangelize (well, minus the 
bathroom tip, but those weren’t as much of a thing in bib-
lical Judea), I come to an important realization. 

The whole Christian life is a pilgrimage. 

 Too often, life falls short of my expectations. An op-
portunity didn’t work out. A day didn’t go the way I 
planned (like, at all). A person didn’t accept me. And I 
ball up my fists and stomp my feet like a full-grown 
Veruca Salt, and I yell: I cannot work in these conditions! 

 And then, I imagine God, on His celestial throne, 
sighs and opens the Book of the Gospels (surely He keeps 
it handy, don’t you think?) to Luke, Chapter 10. And He 
whispers in my heart what He said to His disciples 2,000 
years ago. 

 Don’t complain. Be open and give of yourself, and in 
turn, receive what comes your way, whatever it is. If it’s 
good, rejoice. If it’s not good, move on. And in the end, 
remember where you’re headed — the place you’re trying 
to go. 

Oh, and again: don’t complain. 

WEEKLY CALENDAR: 
 
 
Saturday, July 6, 2025 
 3:30 p.m. —Sacrament of Penance—church 
  
  
Memorials:   
 
Our main altar arrangement for July 6—12, 2025 has 
been donated in loving memory of Jenny Joy on her 7th 
year in heaven by husband, Roger and her family. 
 
 
 
 
  
 
In The Peace of Christ: 
 
 
 Joseph Schiefen 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION: 
 
 Thank you for your generous support in last week’s 
Peter’s Pence collection! Our contributions join those 
from our brothers and sisters worldwide to help Pope 
Leo in his ministry to the Universal Church, including 
relief to people in need and support for the Holy See.  If 
you missed the collection, it is not to late to give.  Visit 
www.usccb.org/peters-pence. 
 
 
 
 
THE COLLECTION FOR THE  CHURCH IN CEN-
TRAL AND EASTERN EUROPE: 
 
 This week our special collection supports the Church 
in Central and Eastern Europe.  Your donation helps re-
store the Church and build the future in more than 25 
countries still struggling to recover from former com-
munist rule and now grappling with the war in Ukraine.  
Funds from this collection support reconstruction, educa-
tion, formation, and poverty outreach.  Thank you for 
your generosity to the collection today.  For more infor-
mation, please visit www.usccb.org/ccee .  
#GiveCatholicTogether also accepts funds for this collec-
tion if you prefer to donate online. 
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
 

 Wednesday of this week is Ash Wednesday,  the be-
ginning of  the season of Lent.  This season is a sacred 
time for all Christians, leading to the celebration of Easter.  
For those preparing to celebrate the sacraments of Chris-
tian Initiation at Easter as well as those preparing to be 
received into full communion in the Church, Lent is a time 
of prayer and preparation for those sacraments.  For those 
who regularly participate in the life of the Church, the sea-
son of Lent offers us an opportunity to embrace the Lenten 
disciples of fasting, prayer, and almsgiving, so that we can 
recommit ourselves to living fully our baptismal promises 
which we will renew on Easter Sunday.  For those who 
have been away from the Church for whatever reason, 
Lent is a time to reconsider renewing that relationship 
once again.  Most of us know someone who is in this latter 
category, so please offer a word of encouragement, invita-
tion, and welcome to our parish.  A great deal has been 
written about the “New Evangelization” that is needed in 
today’s church.  The process of Evangelization begins with 
a word of encouragement and welcome.  Wherever you 
find yourself in your Faith journey, please use Lent 2025 
as a time of spiritual growth and renewal.  

 Today’s bulletin provides information on Lenten op-
portunities available to you at St. Mary Our Mother, as 
well as a Lenten calendar for your use at home. 

 For the past years, we have offered publications for 
your spiritual growth through the Lenten season.  Two of 
these you are familiar with.  The first is “The Word 

Among Us,” which offers a complete liturgical guide for 
the Lenten season, including scripture readings, Mass 
texts, and meditations.  The second publication is “The 

Little Black Book for Lent,” which offers unique readings, 
meditations, and reflections for each day of Lent.  There is 
also a children’s version of this book entitled “The little 

Purple Book for Lent,” which will be distributed to our 
children in both our school and faith formation programs.  
There book will be available on the table in the Vestibule. 

 A traditional devotion in the Church during the Lenten 
season is the public praying of the Stations of the Cross.  

We will publicly pray the Stations each Friday at 5:15 p.m. 
in the chapel.  I invite you and your family to join us for 
this Lenten devotion.  We also  have a long standing prac-
tice of the sixth grade students from St. Mary Our Mother 
School taking the leadership roles in offering a rendition of 
the “Living Stations of the Cross.”  the Living Stations 
will be offered on Wednesday, April 9th at 1:15 and 5:15 

p.m. in the church.  The Living Stations will replace the 
Stations of Friday for that week only. 

  

MASSES FOR THE WEEK: 
 
Monday, July 7—   Weekday 
6:45 A.M.   Robert Kosty—Phyllis Barnum and  
     Mike & Linda McDonald      
Tuesday, July 8—Weekday 
6:45 A.M.     Mary Jean Gray—Mary Navone  
Wednesday, July 9—Weekday   
6:45 A.M.      Pat Marks and Jim Marks—Jane & Joe 
     Gallagher 
Thursday, July 10 —Weekday 
6:45 A.M.   Cindy Sullivan—Woody and Mary  
     Kay Woodworth 
Friday, July 11 — St. Benedict, Abbot 
6:45 A.M.   Faithful departed 
Saturday, July 12—Weekday     
5:00 P.M.    Deceased Mills family  
Sunday, July 13—  Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Ti  
8:30 A.M.   Allan B. Caldwell 
10:30 A.M.   Vern Cozad IV—Aunt Nan        
 
 
MASS INTENTIONS:   
 
 Would you like to offer a Mass Intention.  It is a holy 
and noble custom to offer a Mass for living or deceased 
person, or for a personal intention.  We are happy to sched-
ule your Mass intention(s).  Please call the parish office at 
739-3817. 
 
 
 
pastor’s perspective continued: 
  
 They that can give up essential liberty to obtain a little 
temporary safety deserve neither liberty or safety’ 
   
 We must all stand together, or assuredly we shall all 
hang separately. 
     Benjamin Franklin (1706-1790)  
 
 
 Have a great first full week of July.  Please continue to 
take care of yourself and each other.   
 
        Fr.L.     
  
 
 
 
 
 

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
  
 This is the season for graduations!  Many of the col-
leges and universities have already held their commence-
ment exercises in late April, May, and early in the month 
of June.  This past Wednesday, we held the Sixth Grade 
Celebration for Saint Mary Our Mother School in 
church, and last Friday, the 2025 graduating class from 
Notre Dame High School held their commencement 
exercises.  The senior class from Horseheads High 
School will hold their graduation ceremonies on 
Wednesday, June 25th.  The graduating classes from 
Elmira High School, Thomas A. Edison, Odessa-
Montour, and the Corning/Painted Post Schools, will be 
holding their commencement exercises as well.  We offer 
all graduates, whether they be from colleges, universities, 
high school, middle, and elementary schools, our con-
gratulations and best wishes!  As members of our parish 
community, we are proud of you and grateful for the love 
and support your parents, families, and church communi-
ty have given you. 
 
 This is also the time of year when those who serve in 
leadership positions of the Church are celebrating anni-
versaries of their service to the People of God.   In the 
May issue to the Catholic Courier, many priests and dea-
cons were listed.  Among them were a number of these 
jubilarians with connections to our local community.  
Among them are Father Walter L. Wainwright,  retired 
pastor of the former Blessed Sacrament Parish in Elmira. 
Father Wainwright is celebrating his sixteeth year of or-
dination to the priesthood.  Father Wainwright served as 
pastor of the combined parishes of St. Anthony/St. Pat-
rick/Ss. Peter & Paul, from 2000-2009.  Father continues 
to live in Elmira and occasionally assists at the Most Ho-
ly Name of Jesus parish in Elmira.  His classmate, Fa-
ther Daniel F. Holland is also celebrating sixty years as 
a priest.  Father Holland served as pastor of St. Patrick in 
Elmira from 1979 to 1992, during which time the interior 
of the church was extensively renovated.  I had the pleas-
ure of serving with Father Holland from 1982 to 1987.  
Father Holland resides at the St. Ann Community in Ro-
cester, and continues to offer pastoral assistance at St. 
An.  The other priest marking sixty years of ordained 
service is  Father John T. Reif, pastor emeritus of St. of 
St. Rita parish in Webster.  Fathers Wainwright, Hol-
land, and Reif were ordained by Bishop James E. 
Kearney on June 5, 1965, a Sacred Heart  Cathedral in 
Rochester.  Father William F. Laird, who served here 
at St. Mary Our Mother with Father O’Brien from 1981-
1983, is celebrating his fiftieth anniversary.  Father Laird 
was ordained by Bishop Joseph L. Hogan on May 2, 
1975, at the church of the blessed Sacrament in Roches-
ter. Father Laird has served as the Officialis of the Dioc-
esan Tribunal, and is currently the pastor of St. Matthew 
parish in Livonia, and St. Mary Parish in Honeoye.  Oth-
er priests celebrating fifty years of ordained service in-
clude Father Stephen R. Kraus, Father August 
Deasio, and Father Theodore J. Auble.   
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
  
 
 Due to an early bulletin deadline due to the July 4th 
holiday weekend, I am writing this column on Monday, 
June 23, awaiting the final days of school for the stu-
dents of St. Mary Our Mother School, as well as antici-
pating a number of high school graduations, the final 
weekend in the month of June, and looking forward to 
the Independence Holiday weekend.  Without a doubt, 
many of our people will soon begin their summer vaca-
tions, while many others have moved to their summer 
residences.  The summer season gives us an opportunity 
to pull back, change the pace of our lives and take a 
break from the hectic routine of life that is the norm for 
many of us.  These summer months are great times to be 
refreshed, renewed, and to enjoy the company of family 
and friends. 
 
 It has been said that the relaxed days of summer are 
similar to what our Sundays should be like throughout 
the year:  a time to withdraw some normal activity and 
realize that all of life is a gift from God.  Everything we 
have is a gift from God, and we are called to be good 
stewards of what God has blessed and shared with us. 
 
 If you find yourself traveling these summer weeks, 
please be observant as you attend Mass in different loca-
tions and settings this summer.  If you observe some 
practices from other parishes which you think might be 
beneficial to our parish family at Saint Mary Our Mother, 
please bring these ideas back to us.  Many of the visitors 
to our parish during these past few weeks have stopped 
after Mass and commented very favorably of their wor-
ship experience.  All felt most welcome while worship-
ing with us.  Many of you are kind as to bring a bulletin 
back from the parish you attended while away.  I always 
enjoy reading these bulletins, and it offers me a different 
‘perspective’ into church life in parishes throughout our 
county. 
 
 With the July 4th holiday falling on a Friday this 
year, there is a good chance that many of  you are in the 
midst of your observance and celebration of the Inde-
pendence Day holiday.  As we reflect back on this year’s 
celebration of our nation’s independence, it is a good 
opportunity to reflect on some “Founders Wisdom,” 
from two of the original signers of the Declaration of 
Independence: 
  
 We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men 
are created equal, that they are endowed by their Crea-
tor with certain inalienable rights, among these are life, 
liberty, and the pursuit of happiness. 
 
 My reading of history convinces me that most bad 
government results from too much government. 
 
      Thomas Jeferson (1743—1826) 
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor 

Rev. Peter T. Singano, in Residence 

Miss Lily Barr, Faith Formation Coordinator 

Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director of Music 

Mrs. Heather Bill, School Principal 

Mrs. Adriana Enright, School Secretary 

Michelle Card, Business Manager 

Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Parish Secretary 

Ms. Wendy Slater, Office Assistant 

Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager 

Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Bulletin Editor 

Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 

Mr. Roger Williams, Maintenance 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 

Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-3817 

Fax ............................................................ (607)-739-5628 

E-mail ....................................................... smomc@dor.org 

Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 

811 Westlake Street .................................. (607)-739-9157 

E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 

School Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 

Religious Education Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-8214 

 

FR0M THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK:   Reflecting on 
a Wonderful School Year: 
 
 Our 6th grade students have truly excelled this past 
year!  I am proud to recognize the following students for 
earning top honors: 
 
*Overall highest students average—Amara Cain 
(98.25%) 
 
 
*Highest average in Religion—Avaya Schuchardt 
(98.50%) 
 
*Highest average in English/Language Arts—Amara Cain 
(98,75%) 
 
*Highest average in Mathematics—Amara Cain 
(99.25%) 
 
*Highest average in Social Studies —Mara Cain 
(98.75%) 
 
*Highest average in Science—George Katerji (96.50% 
 
The overall average was 89.00%. 
 
The NYS Triple “C” Awards (Commitment, Character, 
Courage) were awarded to Madison Teribury and Max 
Adams. 
 
The Office of the State Comptroller of New York, Thomas 
P. DiNapoli, Award in recognition of hard work,  dedica-
tion and success for academic excellence and civic com-
mitment was awarded to Avaya Schuchardt and George 
Katerji . 
 
The Knights of Columbus Award was awarded to Amara 
Cain and Sophia Minier. 
 
President Joseph Biden’s Education Award for Outstand-
ing Academic Excellence was awarded to Amara Cain, 
George Katerji, Avaya Schuchardt, Sophia Minier, 
Gianna Cleary, and Kaylin Moore. 
 
Father Thomas F. Brennan Award presented to a Saint 
Mary Our Mother School graduating student who displays 
outstanding aptitude and effort in English Language Arts 
and intends to continue their pursuit of Catholic education 
was awarded to Kaylin Moore. 
 
 
 

The Legacy Award in recognition of students who have 
attended St. Mary Our Mother School from Pre-K3 through 
Sixth grade was awarded to Max Adams. 
 
 Our heartfelt congratulations go out to all of the stu-
dents on their individual achievements.  They move on 
with our prayers for continued success as they enter the 
next phase of their lives.  
 
Blessings always, 
Mrs. Heather Bill 
Principal, Mary Our Mother School 
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NEW FOOD PANTRY NEEDS: 
 
 spaghetti 
 elbow macaroni 
 canned peas 
 
Please bring your food items to the main vestibule and 
place them in the cart that is provided.  Thank you! 
 
 
NOTRE DAME RETREAT HOUSE: 
 
July 13-18:  Preached Retreat for Men & Women—
”Meeting God: The Path of Entering Quiet in the Midst 
of everyday life”  with Sr. Julie Vieira, IHM 
 
July 20-25 Silent Directed Retreat with Fr. Dennis Bil-
ly, C.Ss.R.., Sr. Elaine Englert, SSJ; Fr. Peter Murray, SJ 
and Jodie Scordo 
 
 
MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKEND: 
 
 Discover for yourselves how the Marriage Encounter 
Weekend can transform, strengthen and enhance your 
relationship as husband and wife, by the grace of our 
Lord Jesus Christ.  With open mind and heart, this week-
end will allow you to realize and experience how ful-
filling marital life can be, just as God desires and designs 
it to be, a sign of His love in a world that desperately 
needs it.   
 
 The Marriage Encounter will take place at Saint Pat-
rick’s Church in Victor, NY on July 19-20.  To learn 
more about this marriage enrichment program, contact 
Steve and Velinda Pellegrino thru sppelleg@gmail.com 
or (585) 455-0469.  Scan the QR code for additional and 
registration information. 
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COMMERCIAL ROOFING,
CRANE SERVICE & SHEET METAL

2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY

739-0489

Yee Olde
HICKORY HOUSE

RESTAURANT
American, Chinese & Italian Cuisine

New Hours: Open Monday-Saturday 4pm-11pm
739-2405 * 3543 Watkins Rd, Horseheads

‘Serving Our Parish Faithfully’

Lynch Funeral Home Inc.
739-1301

318 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY
Family Owned & Operated by: James J. Lynch II

James J. Lynch II  &  Heather Ann Lynch
Licensed Funeral Directors

www.parmenterinc.com

TERRY ELECTRIC
Fast Professional Service with Reasonable Rates

Paul Terry - Over 30 Years Experience
Residential or Commercial

Quality Work • Fully Insured • Free Estimates
607-739-4484 • 607-857-5429

PROFESSIONAL PHARMACIES, INC.
´PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY SERVICE´
130 S. Main St. • 733-6696
215 Hoffman St. • 732-0597

2887 Westinghouse Rd. • 796-2193
98 W. Pulteney • 936-323310

58
3

607-734-6106
www.bouilleelectric.com

Faithfully Serving Our Parish Community

413 South Main Street, Horseheads, New York 14845-2490
(607) 739-4801 • INFO@BARBERFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned & Operated For Nearly
100 Years of Comfort, Concern, & Service

607-739-2035
  365 E. Franklin St.

Horseheads, NY
Kevin R. Sullivan
Licensed Funeral Director

607-739-5321

Wedding Gowns, Tuxedo & Prom Gowns 
Mother of the Bride/Groom Gowns

819 South Main St. in Horseheads

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Lorne Searight

lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

Bernard J. Brzostek, CAI
Licensed Real Estate Broker and Certified Auctioneer 
Real Estate, Estates, Businesses & more!

No Commission charged to Sellers on Real Estate Auctions!
www.askbernie.com

Call: Bernie’s SELL # (315) 447-5177

AUCTION SERVICE, INC.
REAL ESTATE AUCTION CO., INC.

We do Auctions anywhere in NY!

Investment Management • Tax Planning
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

Financial Planning
(607) 973-2665 

www.AlsworthCapital.com

Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641

2058 College Ave, Elmira Heights, NY
(607) 734-1492

Your Neighborhood Destination for 
Heartfelt Gifts and Beautiful Cards!

EXCAVATION • SITE DEVELOPMENT • ASPHALT

CONCRETE: PADS, SIDEWALKS, RETAINING WALLS & FOUNDATIONS

SEPTIC SYSTEM INVESTIGATION & INSTALLATION • UTILITY WORK

GRAVEL, STONE, & TOPSOIL DELIVERIES

Residential & Commercial Site Work

Co. Rte. 125, Campbell, NY 14821 
www.elliottcs.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Lorne Searight
lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

"Always working for you...I don't go home, until you go HOME!"

(Lenora) Sue Larson
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker 

ABR/GRI/AHWD

Cell 607-731-2831
215 WEST CHURCH ST.

ELMIRA, NY 14901

Plumbing
Heating
Electric

AC/R

www.bcinc.info  562-2023  

	 Four Seasons Travel
	 of Elmira, LLC

Call Julius Carozza, Parishioner
(607) 733-8111

Fourseasonstravel.com

319 W. Church St. • Elmira, NY


